University Staff Council Minutes
Approved
1. Chance Haugen called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm on June 16, 2009.  
2. The following members were present and welcomed.    
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member                    Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Banks, Carla (Vice Pres.)              2010               
	4
	Y
	14
	11

	Behrens, Jon                            2010
	1
	Y
	14
	9

	Bowers, Catherine                 2011
	3
	Y
	2
	2

	Cochran, Montana                 2010
	3
	N
	14
	8

	Davis, Jonathan                      2011
	4
	Y
	2
	2

	Giard, Carol                             2010
	6
	Y
	14
	9

	Hall, Ronnie                             2011
	1
	Y
	2
	1

	Haugen, Chance (Pres.)            2010
	1
	Y
	14
	14

	Kimsey, Karl                             2010
	3
	N
	14
	5

	Maples, Matt                          2011
	1
	Y
	2
	2

	Park, Cherel                             2011
	5
	Y
	2
	2

	Schiller, Jack (Past Pres.)             2009
	7
	N
	35
	28

	Sparks, Carrah (Tres.)                2010
	5
	Y
	14
	9

	Stevens, Scott                         2010
	7
	Y
	10
	9

	Thompson, Wendy                 2011
	7
	N
	2
	0

	Womble, Lynsee (Sec.)             2010
	5
	N
	14
	11


       II.
     Approve Minutes:
· Jonathan Davis moved to accept the May minutes, Carrah Sparks seconded, motion passed.

III. Treasurer’s Report (Carrah Sparks):
· Carrah Sparks reports that there are not many changes to the accounts from last month.

· There is $40 pending due to EOM costs.

· Tuition Assistance for Summer II is starting to go out.

· Payment will be made on July 1, 2009 to cover the negative balance.  The money will come from  the Foundation Fund—Interest and the Dependent Scholarship—Interest accounts.  The Tuition Assistance may still be approximately $4000-$5000 short due to the final charges for Summer II.

IV. New Business:
· Employee of the Year (Chance Haugen/Matt Maples) 

· The EOY Reception will be held July 28 2:00-3:00 pm at the Alumni Banquet Hall.  

· Matt Maples and Jonathan Davis will be co-chairing the Employee of the Month Committee which includes coordinating the EOY Reception.  

· Matt Maples sent a sign-up sheet around for set up at 1 pm and clean up after the reception.

· Matt Maples asked that everyone be there.  

· An all campus email will be sent out around July 13 and again as a reminder July 27 inviting the campus to participate.

· Each of the EOM from last year will receive a parking permit certificate.

· The  EOY will be announced.

· Staff Council Committees (Chance Haugen)
· Chance Haugen briefly described each of the Staff Council Committees.  He asked that everyone sign up on at least two of the committees.

· Scholarship 

· Tuition Assistance 

· Staff Appreciation 

· Staff Development—programs for staff, i.e., Active Shooters Program

· Homecoming—door decorating, buffalo chip

· Employee of the Month

· Each committee will take care of their own publicity to relieve the work load on the Employee of the Month Committee.

· Summer Chillin’, part of the Staff Appreciation Committee, needs to meet soon to get this going.  This will run August 3-14, 2009.  A coupon will be sent to everyone by email to redeem for a dip of ice cream at the JBK C-Store.  The Physical Plant employees will receive a printed version of the coupon.
V. Old Business
· The Tuition Assistance account will have money transferred into them on July 1, 2009.

· The Texans Caring for Texans is scheduled on August 11, 2009 at the New Fine Arts Lobby at 11 am for the reception and at 12 pm for the ceremony.  Everyone needs to show up early (1 pm) to help set up tables and then to help clean up.

· The Summer Blood Drives will be June 23-24, 2009 and July 28-29, 2009.  The Blood Mobile will be used and parked on the south side of the Library.  Everyone that attempts to donate blood will be given $5 on their Buffalo Gold Card.  The departments that have agreed to help are Staff Council, Medical Services, Student Government, Gold Card, and Student Affairs.  Each of these departments will donate $1 per blood donation attempt.  Also a drawing will be held to award a day off for 1 member of staff.

VI. Other Business – There was no other business.
ADJOURNMENT:

Jon Behrens moved that the meeting adjourn at 2:25 pm.  Jonathan Davis seconded, the motion passed.

Next meeting:

July 21, 2009, 2:00 PM, JBK Room 11

Submitted by Carla Banks, Vice President, in the absence of Lynsee Womble, Secretary
